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President’s Message 

 

President’s Message 

Memories are like a patchwork quilt…each section is sewn together, to be wrapped around us for comfort and 

warmth in the years to come. 

The September meeting of QBS was most enjoyable.  We had our annual quilt auction planned and hosted by Ann Leibovitz, Pat 

Adair, Ricki Bragg and Jerilee Malley. Our Auctioneer was none other than the inimitable Vicki Allred.  In addition, we also had an 

ice cream social provided by Joanie Wolf and Kathleen Lisenby and election of the 2013 slate of officers presented by Parliamen-

tarian Sandra Carreon. It was an action packed evening that was over all too soon. 

The auction was fun, fast paced and immensely entertaining.  Vicki came prepared with jokes and props and a quick wit. Our mem-

bers donated a wide breadth of quilts, table runners, wall hangings and purses.  We brought in over $2100!  A special thank you is 

extended to Two Wacky Women, Robin Gallagher and Marilyn Pond; who enabled QBS members to charge their auction purchas-

es.  And thanks and hugs to those volunteers who stayed at the meeting’s end to complete member’s credit charge purchases.  The 

highlight of the auction was the high price garnered for the sale of the United States Quilt donated by Ann Leibovitz.  I am sure this 

quilt will become a treasured family heirloom; along with the other beautiful quilts made and donated for this event. 

I have only had three responses from members regarding the creation of the opportunity quilt, Robert’s Floral Garden, shown here.  It 

is imperative we get nine more people to participate in making this fund raising project.  We are in serious financial straits.  Won’t you 

consider making a block to benefit QBS?  At the September board meeting we discussed the possibility of raising QBS dues to $30 

for general membership and $25 for members who volunteer or are in an elected position at QBS.  We are in a critical situation and 

will entertain fundraising ideas from membership.  Your guild needs more participation.  Please consider taking on a QBS job for 

2013.  We will need a hospitality chair, intraguild and retreat chairpersons, just to name a few open positions.   

I am deeply indebted and grateful for those who were on the ballot for our election and will serve QBS next year.  Let’s make 2013 an 

amazing year. 

And finally, I would like to throw virtual roses to Ruberta Peterson for teaching a wonderful workshop in September.  I cannot wait to 

see all the finished quilts made using her quilt as you go technique.  The members and guest quilters who attended the class became 

closer friends and raving fans of Ruberta. 

See you in October.   

Sew Happy. 

Susan Contreras 



Programs 

Kathleen Lisenby and Joanie Wolf 

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC 

October 11, 2012 Peggy Martin Beyond the traditional trunk 

show 

November 8, 2012 Natalie Barnes Beyond the reef 

December  13, 2012  Holiday Celebration 
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OCTOBER 

WORKSHOP 
 

Peggy Martin 

 

Quick Strip Paper Piecing 

 

 

October 13, 2012 

 

9am-4pm 

NOVEMBER 

Workshop 

 

Natalie Barnes 

 

Beyond the Reef 

Quilting Genes 

 

November 8 

 

9am-4pm 
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The Votes are In, and we have our Board for next year 

 
Great election.  All elected position are filled except for Special Events.   
 

Newly elected officers will be attending the remaining board meetings for the year.   

 
Board members for 2013 are as follows: 
 
President-Susan Contreras 
VP Programs- Kathleen Lisenby 
VP Workshops- VIcki Alred and Marilyn Pond 
Secretary- Sheryl Stahl 
Treasurer- Dean Lund 
Membership- Rose Aldepe and Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
Internal Auditor- JoAnna Kerrigan and Margot Taub 
Special events- OPEN 
Quilt Show Chairs- Jo Ann White and Sabrina Ugwu 
 
Congratulations for the winning persons and thanks so much for the time and talent you bring to the guild, I look for-
ward to another exciting and fun year with the guild.  Thanks to all the Nominating committee members for their time 
and help in securing a great board for next year. 
 
Current Board members: Please make sure your notebook is up to date for the upcoming board members.   
 
Reminder for all new board members.  Please come to the Oct, Nov and Dec board meetings in order to meet the 
current board members and to get acquainted with your position for next year. 
 
 

These are the Appointed positions and names I have for next year: 

 
Newsletter editor- Lori Davies  
Parliamentarian- Sandy Carreon  
Librarian- OPEN 
Intraguild Coordinator- OPEN 
Community Services/Philanthropic Coordinator- OPEN 
SCCQG- OPEN 
 
 

Standing committees- we have the following committees listed in the by-
laws: 

 
Historian- 
Show and Tell- 
Facilities/Equipment- 
Hospitality- 
President's gift- 
Bee Keeper- 
Publicity- 
Opportunity Quilt- 
Guild Basket- 
Greeter- 
 
Please see President Susan Contreras if you are interested in any of the appointed or standing committee positions. 
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Civil War Quilts 

Don Beld, Our SCCQG treasurer and author of Civil War Quilts, told of a great display happening in the 

East. The American Textile History Museum (ATHM) in Lowell, Massachusetts is contributing to the na-

tionwide conversation on the sesquicentennial commemoration of the American Civil War (1861-65) 

through Homefront & Battlefield: Quilts & Context in the Civil War, an intriguing and absorbing look at 

the most divisive period in American history.When the Civil War broke out in America, the very fabric of 

life was altered. ATHM showcases this pivotal period in American history through a new lens, reflecting 

the personal sacrifice, heroism, mourning and reconciliation that changed the course of our country. 

Exhibit runs June 30, 2012 – November 25, 2012, more information can be found here. 

http://www.athm.org/exhibitions/current_exhibitions/index.php 

 
SCCQG Representative for 2013 

 
The following position will be open for 2013.  This is a great position for a new mem-
ber.  Only meets 4 times a year at various guilds.  Here is the schedule for 2013. 

2013 Meetings  
1) January 12th - El Camino Quilt Guild, Oceanside, CA  

2) April 13th - Meet the Teachers – Carson Community Center, Carson, CA  

3) July 13th - Camarillo Quilter's Association, Camarillo, CA  
4) October 12th - Friendship Square Quilt Guild, Whittier CA  

 
You are the liaison between SCCQG and your Guild. Take notes and write an article for your 
Guild’s newsletter to inform your quilt guild members of the actions of the SCCQG Board, 
any votes taken and the topic of the quarterly meeting. We endeavor to have interesting top-
ics such as website and newsletter editor, hoping to help to improve those jobs. We ask that 
when any topic of interest to you is on an upcoming agenda, you bring the person doing that 
job in your guild with you, both attend the quarterly meeting,  in order to acquire the most 
beneficial knowledge. 

http://www.athm.org/exhibitions/current_exhibitions/index.php


 

 

IMPORTANT PHOTO INFORMATION: 
 

 

 

Quilters by the Sea uses a public storage site (Photobucket.com) for storing digital photographs from Show and Tell, 

Retreats and other guild events.  On this website we have photo albums arranged by year, starting with 2006 when our 

account was established. Each year has a sub-album for each month and/or event. 

 

Guild members may view our photos by logging into Photobucket as a guest. Once you are on the site, you can view pictures and 

save copies to your computer if desired. Here’s how to log into our website. 

 

HOW TO SIGN IN TO PHOTOBUCKET:  

Go to www.photobucket.com 

At top right corner you will see Sign-In. Click on this to go to the sign-in screen. 

Enter the Username:   qbsphotos (all lower case) 

Enter the Password for guests:    quilting (all lower case; the password is case sensitive) 

This will open the QBSphoto’s Album home page. Some photos may be displayed on the screen from the most recent post-

ing. 

Once you are on the home page, you can go to the desired album for the year and month you want to view. To do this, you 

may need to scroll down to see the bottom of your screen depending on your computer. 

On the far right you will see a menu labeled  Sub-Albums. Scroll down to the year desired and click on it to expand the list 

showing each month within that year. 

Select the month desired and click to open that folder. 

You can navigate to any folder you want by clicking on the Sub-Album you wish to view. 

If you want to save a copy of a digital photo onto your own computer, you can right-click on your mouse and do a “save-as” 

following general computer protocol. 
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SCCQG quarterly meeting 
 

October 13, 2012  – Antelope Valley Quilt Guild, Lancaster 

       (at the high school) 

       6300 W Ave L 

       Quartz Hill, California 

Directions: 
14 Fwy to Antelope Valley (Lancaster) 

Take L Ave off ramp, then go west 
The meeting site location is at the high school on the corner 

                               ~~~~~~~~ 

Topics: Contracts for Teachers, Speakers 

           Non-profit and other Financial Issues for guilds 

It is VITAL that all guilds comply with Federal and Status Regulations in Non-Profit 
501(c)(3) areas. This is a meeting for your President, Treasurer and SCCQG Rep!! 
Contact: 
Vicki Brown at tpandvjbrown@dslextreme.com or Jamie Harrington 
asjharrington66@earthlink.net .  

http://www.photobucket.com
http://us.mc831.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=tpandvjbrown@dslextreme.com
http://us.mc831.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=jharrington66@earthlink.net


Guild Meeting Programs 

 

 

October 11, 2012 

Peggy Martin 

Quick Strip Paper Piecing 

 

November 8. 2012 

Natalie Barnes 

Beyond the Reef - "The Quilting Gene" 

 

December 13, 2012 

"Holiday Celebration" 

 

 

Guild Workshops 

 

 

 

October 13, 2012 

Peggy Martin 

Quick Strip Paper Piecing 

 

 

November 10,2012 

Natalie Barnes 

Rotary Cutting /No Rule(r)s 

 

 

December 15, 2012 
No Workshop Scheduled 
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Guild Workshop fees are $30 for members and $40 

for non-members unless otherwise stated. 

 

Member Cancellation Policy 

 

1. A full refund will be paid up to two weeks prior to a 

workshop. 
2. Up to one week prior to a workshop, there will be a 

full refund only if the position can be filled from the 

wait list. 
3. If there is less than one week prior to cancellation, 

no refund will be given. 
Registration is official only when payment has been 

received.  If payment is not received within one week 

after registering, that quilter's name will be removed 

from the list and their place will be given the next name 

on the waiting list. 
 

For information on programs email: 

Kathleen Lisenby: kmcgilisenby@charter.net 

Joanie Wolf: 

 joaniewolf@verizon.net 

OCTOBER 

PROGRAM & WORKSHOP 

 

This month, Quilters, our lecturer will be Peggy 

Martin.  She won the 2010 Quilting Teacher of 

the Year award with her inspiring lectures that 

expand on traditional quilts with variations and 

color-play.  She enjoys making quilts that are 

fast and accurate and offer many design possi-

bilities.  Her lecture "Beyond Tradition" takes 

off with new ways to interpret blocks in differ-

ent variations and settings.  New designs 

evolve naturally through experimentation and 

a sense of play.  How to free up your own cre-

ativity through the use of color and a variety 

of fabric styles is one of her themes.  She will 

be showing her trunk of quilts that are contin-

ually updated with new pieces.  So don't be 

late for a fun and informative evening.   

The workshop on Saturday, October 13, 2012 

which is called "Quick-Strip Paper Piec-

ing.”  The workshop includes instruction in the 

Quick-Strip Paper Piecing technique, which is 

suitable for confident beginners to advanced 

quilters.  
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OCTOBER 

BIRTHDAYS 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Susan Contreras 
V.P. Programs Joanie Wolf  
 Kathleen Lisenby 
V.P. Workshops Vicki Allred 
 Marisol Rodarte 
Treasurer Dean Lund 
Secretary Sheryl Stahl 
Auditor(s) Open 
Membership Ann Dutton 
 Jan Hinman 
 Loretta Barber 
Special Events Ann Leibovitz 
 Pat Adair 
 Jerilee Malley 
Quilt Show 2012 JoAnn White 
 Sabrina Ugwu 

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild                            Your Name Could Be Here 
Intraguild Board Representative open 
Community Relations Randy Miller 
Librarians Caroline Finley 
 Brenda Rouse 
Parliamentarian                   Sandy Carreon 
Newsletter Lori Davies 
SCCQG Representative     Sandy Carreon 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Block of the Month Lori Davies 
Equipment                         Your Name Could Be Here  
Greeters                             Loretta Barber 
 Anne Dutton 
 Jan Hinman 
Guild Basket                     Your Name Could Be Here 
Historian                            Your Name Could Be Here 
Hospitality Sandra Carreon 
   Co-Hospitality Lori Davies 
Opportunity Quilt 2012     Your Name Could Be Here  
Photographer Vicki Allred 
President's Gift Marilyn Pond 
Publicity Marilyn Pond 
Raffle                               Wendy Dillon 
Retreat Mary Carbajal 
 Cat Harris  
Secret Pal Connie Higgins 
Sew So Late Carole Jurado 
Show & Tell Suzanne Heer   
Webmaster                      Laura Brown/Connie Higgins 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH.  Doors 
open at 6:15 pm, meeting starts at 7:00 pm 

First Baptist Church of Lakewood 
5336 E. Arbor Road 

Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm, same 
location, unless otherwise stated in the newsletter. 

 

Newsletter DEADLINE is the SATURDAY after the General Meeting.  Email 
articles in MS Word format to: 

Lori Davies at:   davieslori@aol.com 
This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting 
excellence through education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This 
corporation does not contemplate pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for 
nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $25.00 and shall be payable at or before the January 
general meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general meeting and 
shall be half the full annual dues.  Visitors may attend any meeting by paying $3.00 per meeting. 

 

 

Kathleen Kadoguchi  10/16 

 

 

 

Sheryl Hunter   10/20 

 

 

 

Annette Morales  10/26 

 

 

 

Jo Melis   10/27 

 

 

 

Roberta Peterson  10/27 
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Places to Go 

 
Reindeer Quilt Dash: October 4, 5, and 6—Thursday-Saturday 9am-6pm.  8 participating shops 

in the Riverside area—Stars & Scraps, Quilter’s Cocoon, Painted Lady, Busy Bee, Cherry Berry, Georgia’s, 
Quilter’s Faire, and Monica’s. 

 
Old Town Temecula Outdoor Quilt Show—October 6th.  Live auction 1pm at Old Town Community 
Theater Courtyard. 
 

A Quilter’s Odyssey—Los Angeles County Quilters Guild—October 12 & 13 @ the Greek Orthodox 
Church of Long Beach, 5701 East Colorado St., Long Beach. 
 

All America City Quilters Present “The Old Town Quilt Show” along with an All Ford Car Show for the guys.  

Downtown Old Orcutt Saturday Sept 8, 2012, 9Am-3PM.  Free admission, Quilt Treasures Boutique, Bake Sale and Mini Quilt 

Auction.  www.santamariaquilters.com 

31st Annual San Diego Quilt Show “Life’s a Beach” Quilt Show and Challenge.  Sept 13-15, 2012, San Diego 

Convention Center. Multiday pass $10. www.sandiegoquiltshow.com 

Coastal Quilters Guild presents “Harvest of Colors” Quilt Show 2012 Sept 22-23, 2012.  Santa Barbara, 

CA. Members of Fibervision will be the featured artists. $10 at the door, presale $8 www.coastalquilters.com 

Mountain Quilters of Idyllwild present “A Mountain Meadow” Quilt show.  Set 29-30, 2012.  New location, The Peace 

Center at Buckhorn Camp, 24641 Highway 243, Idyllwild, CA.  $7 at the door $6 presale idyquiltshow@verizon.net.  

Simi Valley Quilt Guild Quilt Show “Celebrate” Oct 6-7, 2012.  Rancho Santa Susana Community Center.  Are you 

up for a challenge?  They are also hosting a quilt challenge with cash prizes.  Pick up entry form at events table at our general 

guild meeting or www.simivalleyquiltguild.org. Entries due August 31, 2012. 

Camarillo Quilters Association is featuring Julie Silber at their Oct 12 workshop.  Quilt Sharing, Appraisal 

and Dating old quilts.  Julie has more that 30 years of experience and she will do verbal appraisals and esti-

mates of “antique” (made before 1950) quilts or blocks that participants bring.  Cost is $35, contact Linda 

McKenna 805-650-1634 or email vpresident22@camarilloquilters.org 

Glendale Quilt Guild Show & Retreat March 15-17. Burbank Airport Marriott.  Workshop teachers: Linda Bennett, 

Joe Cunningham, Deb Karasik, Nan Maples, Andi Perejda, Licia Ramos, Linda Schmidt, Sue Vite.  $325 for 2 day 

retreat.  www.glendalequiltguild.org 

http://www.santamariaquilters.com/
http://www.sandiegoquiltshow.com/
http://www.coastalquilters.com/
mailto:idyquiltshow@verizon.net
http://www.simivalleyquiltguild.org/
mailto:vpresident22@camarilloquilters.org


BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

 

For the contest, you will produce one block from the decade pattern for that 

month.  That will put you into the drawing for that Month.   

(email Lori for questions – davieslori@aol.com) 
 

(All quilt block patterns are from quilterscache.com  - Look in the newsletter for the pat-

tern title or get the directions at the General Meetings.) 

 

If you’re playing along, there is a one-time $10 fee: 

 

Block 3 – 1940s: If you didn’t bring this block to the retreat, please bring it to the Octo-

ber meeting. 

 

Block 4 – 1950s: for September but please bring this block to the October meeting, as 

well. 

 

Block 5 - Halloween: October  (You will be showing me 3 blocks this month—the 

1940s, 1950s, and Halloween.) 

 

Block 6 – 1960s: November 

 

Finished table runner or quilt: December 

 Names go in a hat for those who finish the block each month. 

Those who finish all 6 blocks AND the table runner or quilt will be in the final drawing. 
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Fiber Qwest Retreats 
 

[ǳȄǳǊƛƻǳǎ wŜǘǊŜŀǘǎ                     

wƛŎƪƛ .ǊŜƳŜǊ--¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ !ǳǘƘƻǊΣ 5ŜǎƛƎƴŜǊ 

  ƛƴ hǊŀƴƎŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ǎƛƴŎŜ нллт 

 
5ŀȅǝƳŜ {Ŝǿ LƴǎΥ 
November 4-6 ’12 .ǊŜŀ 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘτ{ŀǘτaƻƴΦ 
 

    vǳƛƭǝƴƎΣ {ŜǿƛƴƎΣ 
    YƴƛǩƴƎΣ /ǊƻŎƘŜǘ 
    ϧ aƻǊŜΗ 

 

ǿǿǿΦŬōŜǊǉǿŜǎǘǊŜǘǊŜŀǘǎΦŎƻƳ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΗ 



SEW SEW EARLY AND SEW SEW LATE 
 

Thanks to Tranquility Quilt Shop, 10191 Valley View Street, Cypress, 

we are having Sew Sew Early again on the first and third Thursday of 

each month.   Tranquility also has a twenty per cent off sale every Thurs-

day on everything and an additional ten per cent off if you pay cash.  

They also have a nice large, comfortable sewing area. 

 

Many thanks also to SewVac  Ltd, 1762 Clark Avenue, Long Beach, 

90815, for letting us have Sew Sew Late there every Saturday night, ex-

cept for a few special occasions.  Scott always has something on sale, 

sometimes just for us and other times for all his customers. 

 

Both of these sewing events are open to everyone in the guild and are 

lots of fun and a good way to get to know other guild members.  Sew 

Sew Late is a potluck event and everyone brings something to share with 

the whole group.  At Sew Sew Early, you are on your own to either pack 

a lunch or get something to eat near the store.   There are several eating 

places within walking distance, and Stater Brothers market that has a 
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HOFFMAN 

FABRICS 

 
“Artful Screenprints & 

Bali Batiks designbed for 

quilter’s creativity.” 

 
View us @ 

 

www.Hoffmanfabrics.com 

BLOCK 6 – NOVEMBER 

1960s 

HOME FOR CHRISTMAS 
“The ‘60s started off calmly enough, arriving on the stable shoulders of the 1950s.  Still, 

it didn’t take long for chaos to erupt, with a recession, a string of traumatic assassinations, 

a war that seemed hopeless as well as endless, and a generation of youth determined to do 

nothing as their parents had. . .Renewed appreciation for nature created a particular fad 

for driftwood.  Its spare, abstract forms went well with modern homes . . . Baskets were 

another popular item of the ‘60s, combining the appreciation of natural materials with a 

desire for a more rustic looks.” 

“The cool aquas of the late ‘50s got even cooler in the early ‘60s, jointed by white, silver, 

and platinum.  White had never been a Christmas color before, but paired with icy blues it 

seemed just the minimalist touch the atomic age desired.  Yet you didn’t have to look too 

far to see rebellion brewing.  Madras plaid, a trendy fashion fabric of the era, appeared” 

everywhere.  Orange, purple, yellow, and chartreuse were emerging colors.  Bright aqua 

and vivid green became a popular combination, as well as chartreuse, aqua, and hot pink. 
(from A Very Vintage Christmas by Susan Waggoner) 

 

You have a choice again this month: 

If you like paper piecing, choose Home for Christmas.  If not, choose, Home Circle. 
 

Go to http://quilterscache.com. 

Then in the selection menu, drop down to QUILT BLOCKS GALORE – FREE QUILT BLOCK PATTERNS. 

Click on G-L and scroll down to Home for Christmas or Home Circle.  Print your pattern. 

http://quilterscache.com


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 
Sew So Early 
Tranquility 

5 
 
OCT 5-7 
Reindeer 
Dash 

6 
 
Sew So Late 
Sew Vac Ltd. 
5 p.m.—??? 

7 
 

8 
Open Sew 
 
Cerritos Senior 
Center @ Pat 
Nixon park 
6-8:30pm 

9 
 

10 
 
 

11 
General Meeting 
 
First Baptist  
Church of Lake-
wood 
7pm 
Doors open @ 
6:30 

12 13 
 
 
Sew So Late 
 
LB SEW VAC 
5pm—? 

14 15 
 
Open Sew 
 
Cerritos Senior 
Center 
@ Pat Nixon 
Park 
5—8:30 p.m. 

16 
 
 

17 18 

Board Meeting 
 
6:30pm 
First Baptist 
Church 
 

Sew So Early 
Tranquility 

19 
 
 

20 
 
Sew So Late 
 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5pm—? 

21 
 
 

22 
Open Sew 
Cerritos Senior 
Center @ Pat 
Nixon Park 5-
8:30 

 
 

23 
 
 

24 25 

 

 

26 
 
 

27 
 
Sew So Late 
LB SEW VAC 
 
5 p.m.—??? 

 
 

28 
 

29 
 
Open Sew 
Cerritos Senior 
Center @pat 
Nixon Park 
5-8:30pm 
 

30 
 
 

31 
 
HALLOWEEN 

  
 

 

OCTOBER 

 Calendar of Events 
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